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Hello fellow members and po-
tential members of Nord-
Bridge Senior Centre! Mr. 
Robert Tarleck has found it 
necessary to resign as presi-
dent. This means I will be the 
acting president until the an-
nual meeting in March when we have our elec-
tions for new officers. I would like to thank Bob 
for his dedicated contribution to the success of 
Nord-Bridge over many years. 
I have been a member of Nord-Bridge since 
2002 and have enjoyed many of the benefits of 
belonging to this fine organization. I had the 
pleasure of working with Randy Smith on the 
upgrading of the sound system, installation of 
data projectors, and flat screen TVs throughout 
the center as well. 
I have served on the board of directors for eight 
years so I understand how things are supposed 
to work. This pandemic has made us rethink 
how we will do things in the future at Nord-
Bridge. The staff under the direction of David 
Ng have done a remarkable job of reacting to 
events that none of us saw coming during this 
pandemic.  
We will move cautiously in reopening. It may 
seem to some that we should move more quick-
ly to get back to normal. Let us not forget there 
is still a disease out there that is very dangerous 
for seniors like us. 
Keep an eye out for the notices in the next few 
weeks as we try to keep things moving along 
without endangering unnecessarily any of our 
members and staff. 
We will do everything we can to make sure that 
Nord-Bridge comes out of this situation strong-
er and better. You can all help by participating 
in the many activities Ashley has planned and 
by ordering meals or coming to our Fitness 55 
Club. 
Thank you for continuing to support your 
“Friendly Centre” 

George Berg,  
Acting Board President 

 
 

Please follow us on our FaceBook page, 
Twitter or on our website 

ww.nordbridgeseniors.com for the 
most up to date information. 

COVID-19 RESOURCES 
 

Grief Recovery Institute® link for 
 handling Covid-19  
 

https://www.griefrecoverymethod.com/blog/2020/03/you-might-

Eldercare Edmonton has partnered with Caregivers 
Alberta to support caregivers during COVID-19. If 
you go to their page, you will be able to register 
through EventBrite under the register tab. There is 
no cost for this.  
https://www.eldercareedmonton.ca/?
fbclid=IwAR0qX6DiBxwF5bBFydpx2qPf2WNkgBo0
KctoGGa0pDJAkRdc_E2akCz2RhM 
 
Caregivers Alberta also has a You Tube channel 
with a variety of online resources for Caregivers.  
https://www.youtube.com/user/ABcaregivers/
featured 
 
If you are on Facebook, Caregivers Alberta has a 
Facebook page you can access for resources that 
can help you during this time.  Look for the       
Community Caregiver Group on this page to      
connect with other caregivers.   
https://www.facebook.com/CaregiversAB/ 

https://www.griefrecoverymethod.com/blog/2020/03/you-might-be-grieving-how-coronavirus-changed-your-life-and-thats-okay
https://www.eldercareedmonton.ca/?fbclid=IwAR0qX6DiBxwF5bBFydpx2qPf2WNkgBo0KctoGGa0pDJAkRdc_E2akCz2RhM
https://www.eldercareedmonton.ca/?fbclid=IwAR0qX6DiBxwF5bBFydpx2qPf2WNkgBo0KctoGGa0pDJAkRdc_E2akCz2RhM
https://www.eldercareedmonton.ca/?fbclid=IwAR0qX6DiBxwF5bBFydpx2qPf2WNkgBo0KctoGGa0pDJAkRdc_E2akCz2RhM
https://www.youtube.com/user/ABcaregivers/featured
https://www.youtube.com/user/ABcaregivers/featured
https://www.facebook.com/CaregiversAB/
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First Round:  October 13th  (Cut off to order) 

Second Round:  October 27th (Cut off to order) 

In this stressful time of COVID I wanted to take the opportunity to ensure that all seniors and their supports know help is 
still available in terms of elder abuse and crisis lines. 

Signs of elder abuse may include 
-seem frightened, withdrawn or depressed 

-seem groggy all the time, possibly due to over-medicating 
-show signs of depression or anxiety 

-lose weight or seem too thin 
-wear dirty clothing or clothing not suitable for the season 

-not have their glasses, dentures, hearing or other assistive devices 
-have unexplained bruises, sores or other injuries 

-be isolated from others 
-have items missing from their homes 

-have someone cashing their pension cheques or withdrawing money from their bank accounts 
-have their medication taken from them 

Resources 
Find information and resources by calling the 24-hour Family Violence Info Line at 310-1818, toll-free, or visit   

Local numbers 
Crisis Team Help Line: 403-327-7905 

YWCA Crisis Line: 403-320-1881 
Distress Line of Southern Alberta: 1-888-787-2880 

In closing as always, if you, or someone you know is experiencing elder abuse, please give me Joanne a call. When it comes to Elder 

Abuse, silence is not an option. 403 394-0306 http://lethseniors.com/support-services/learn-lethbridge-elder-abuse-response-network/ 

My name is Joanne Blinco. I am the Case Manager of LEARN -  Lethbridge Elder Abuse  
Response Network.  If you, or someone you know is experiencing elder abuse, please 
give me a call at 403-394-0306 When it comes to Elder Abuse, silence is not an option.  

HAPPY RETIREMENT WENDY GILLETT! 

 

One of the original 'Chicks' is leaving the nest!  

Wishing the 'Old Hen' all the best as she flies 

off to roost in retirement! 

Best Wishes from all the past and present 

'Chicks' 

http://lethseniors.com/support-services/learn-lethbridge-elder-abuse-response-network/
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From the Desk  of Val  
 

How times flies! Who can believe October is here already. How exciting it is that we 

have opened up our doors for the dining room and fitness room! Even though it is 

by reservation only, it’s a start and it has been great to see some of you coming in to 

the Dunford Diner even if it is for 1 - 4 people.  If you know someone who has de-

pended on the Go-Friendly  shuttle bus for transportation, why not contact that per-

son to see if they would like to come in for a meal by car pooling! Lets help each other out.  

We are NOW taking membership renewals, $50.00 until the end of 2021 and for those that are new 

members, pay $53.00 for the year. You can  pay over the phone using a credit card or e-transfer by 

emailing friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com, and you can even drop off cash or cheque in the mail slot 

at the front doors of Nord-Bridge. We have Nord-Bridge pens for all membership renewals and new 

members; as it is nice to have your own pen to use during the COVID-19 pandemic.  We can also load 

your L.A. transit BREEZE CARD as we now have the updated transit ride schedule. 

Also on a friendly note, I will make sure you get a copy of our newsletter especially for those that do 

not have access to a computer so please remind me if you are forgotten as I am out delivering the 1
st
 

week of the month. 

In closing, Happy Thanksgiving to all and remember to STAY SAFE, WEAR A MASK, and SANITIZE 

YOUR HANDS often as we must protect ourselves. Need a keep in touch friendly call, I am available to 

chat any time Monday – Friday 8:30 am - 4:00 pm.  

Your friendly,  Val  
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LORRI’S CORNER 

 

Like everything else this year, Thanksgiving and Christmas 2020 will likely look very different 
to what we’re used to. 
With Covid 19 still being an unwelcome visitor worldwide, a normal holiday seems like a 
wish that even Santa won’t be able to grant. So what can we expect from the festive  
season? 
At this stage there are 2 things we can say with certainty:  Thanksgiving will still happen on 
October 12 and Christmas Day will fall on 25th December - beyond that almost everything 
else is up in the air. 
Thanksgiving and Christmas are important times for families to make memories together. The first step is 
making the decision whether to host a dinner and then committing to doing it safely. You should give your-
self enough time to think about how many people you can host, what you'll make, and how you'll serve it, as 
well as what people will do after dinner. These uncertain times can lead to some awkward decisions having 
to be made about extended family – but chair shortages will likely not be a big concern this year.  
 In normal years, opening your home to anyone who wants to attend is one of the kindest thing you can do. 
This year however, if you're hosting, you'll want to think about how many people you can accommodate 
safely, especially if you have the means to space people out.  
What you do in the weeks leading up to Thanksgiving and Christmas makes a big difference.  
If you're planning on spending these holidays in close contact with family, maybe consider asking everyone 
to be extra careful for the two weeks prior to your feast and try to get a sense of what precautions they've 
been taking.  The last thing we want to do is have someone that's not been careful mixing with someone 
who's incredibly careful because they have to be. 
It is important to make it clear that if they're feeling under the weather even slightly the day of event, they 
should stay home. This is not the time to push through and attend anyway.  
If the weather holds, consider an outdoor thanksgiving dinner. Nature may help you with your fall décor 
which will cut down some of the required work! 
Getting creative with serving and seating and how you seat people, especially if some family members are in 
higher-risk groups.  Maybe this is a good time to implement a kids table if you don't already have one, seat 
higher-risk and older people in spots where they can more easily keep a distance, and/or seat people in close 
proximity to the people they live with. Think about your space and what makes the most sense for you and 
your guests. 
The same goes for your menu. It's the shared utensils and face-to-face contact that happens when everyone 
is crowding into the kitchen for an extra helping of mashed potatoes that is the biggest concern. It is  
suggested that meals are plated by one or 2 people then given to your guests. Another idea is to have a meal 
that is more individual such as turkey pot pies.  
This is in no way a specific set of guidelines but a few things to consider realizing that situations will vary. 
Use your best judgement based on public health guidelines and speak with people you are considering  
inviting.   

(Adapted from articles from Delish and The Scotsman) 
Wishing you all a very happy and healthy Thanksgiving! I am so thankful that for the past almost 6 years I have 
been able to spend my days at Nord-Bridge and with all of you! This year has been wonky to say the least and I 
miss the many chats and visits with all of you! 
I want to also let everyone know that I will be offering the 8 week Grief Recovery Program at Nord-bridge 
starting on Wednesday, October 14. Please call the centre to register or for more information. There is also a 
poster on the next page in this newsletter that will provide you with more information. 
 
Until we meet again, stay safe, stay well and keep smiling!  

 

 

Lorri Penner,   
BSW, RSW, Member Support Coordinator 

https://www.delish.com/holiday-recipes/g22597328/best-thanksgiving-gifts/
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25% off  Gold and Ruby Cards 

Every Wednesday                                                

is VALUE PACK DAY Everyone $aves 
 
 

Friday Nights                                                              

FREE $500 GAME 
 
 

Sunday Afternoons                                       

FREE $200 GAME 

NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND RECENT  
DONORS 

Stan Kosolofski $100; Clay & Lorraine Olsen $100; Elaine Unger-
Pengilly $55; Robert Tarleck $100; Mathilde Reichel $1000; Jim & 
Barbara Arnett $50; Anne Pauls $100; Stephen Prokop in memory 
of Evelyn Prokop $500.  
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2020 through March 13, 
2020:   $4,856.50 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  Goal    Achieved 
Total Fund-Raising Goal   $6,248,320    
From City of Lethbridge       750,000   82% 
  
From Various Provincial Grants    2,500,000   66% 
From  Various Federal Grants      500,000     7%  
From Nord-Bridge         
 - by Fundraising              2,500,000   86% 
 
 

Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2020     $ 2,166,846 
Still needed by N-B Fundraising    $   333,154 

winnersbingoleth@gmail.com 



Page 9 

 
 

Executive Director’s 
Report 
Greeting Members,  
Words can’t explain how ecstatic I am 
to see our members back in our build-
ing.  It warms my heart to see mem-
bers in our Dunford Diner having a sit 
down meal or just a cup of coffee; or 
doing a cardio or strength training 
workout in our Fitness 55 Club.  Its great to see all your 
friendly faces again.    
Our province is still under COVID-19 stage 2 restrictions 
at this time; hence we are still only limited to the num-
ber of people we can have in our building.  We are 
looking forward to opening up more programs and ac-
tivities when it is safe to do so.  Our staff is currently 
taking on additional job duties to accommodate the 
changes.  All staff are stepping in to help greet and 
screen members and cleaning high touch surfaces 
throughout the day.  You will notice that we are closing 
the doors at 3:00 pm, this is to allow the staff to com-
plete a thorough clean of the building.   We are follow-
ing the “wipe-twice” method of cleaning and disin-
fecting surfaces (wipe surfaces with a cleaning agent to 
remove soil and wipe again with a disinfectant.)  This 
ensures our building is ready for the next day of busi-
ness.   
A friendly reminder to all members that our General 
Membership Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday,  
November 4th at 9:30 am in the Multi-Purpose Hall.  
Our General Membership requires a Quorum of 30  
current paid 2020 members.  To achieve this number I 
would ask all members who are interested in attending 
to contact Nord-Bridge and to book / reserve your seat 
for the General Membership meeting.   
COVID-19 has effected almost all individuals in one way 
or another.  For, Nord-Bridge being closed for six 
months was not only a detriment to our members so-
cialization, mental and physical health but Nord-Bridge 
lost revenues through fundraisers, member programs, 
Bingo gaming, travel programs etc.  We know members 
were unable to fully utilize their 2020 memberships and 
access services.   However, your membership dollars 
help sustain the building operations during our closure.  
With that said our 2021 memberships and renewals can 
be purchased at the Front Reception Desk.  Your mem-
bership dollars go a long way in supporting Nord-Bridge 
and its programming.   

David Ng 
Executive Director 

JO ANN KELLY 

REALTOR® 

sutton group – lethbridge 

AN INDEPENDENT MEMBER BROKER 

403-320-6411 

 

Selling and /or Buying… 

ONE CALL 

Full Service 

 

Over 24 Years Experience 

mailto:kellyaj@telusplanet.net
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjTgqLRnpTYAhVJl1QKHfbgDdkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.miralulic.com%2F&psig=AOvVaw3iNwnJFxVsH09tuMVI3NCY&ust=1513709681923123
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Programmer’s Report by Ashley Kern 

 
 

Ashley 

It has been nice to see some familiar faces this month with our dining room and fitness 
center being open! We have also brought in a couple more recreation programs into 
our Multi-Purpose Hall including line dancing and darts, all of course with COVID-19 
restrictions in place. 
Some members have been asking me when we will be opening the rest of Nord-
Bridge’s programs such as cards, jam sessions, art classes, clubs, pool, etc. The answer 
is a difficult one as we cannot have these at this time because they are a high touch 
program and in close contact with many people. We will re-evaluate in the next month 
but it may be a while. 
This month we are excited to announce for Thanksgiving, we will be hosting another 
drive-by luncheon (pick up or delivery), Thanksgiving themed with all the fixins’! This will happen on Fri-
day, October 9th from 11:00 am – 1:00 pm; this is for pre-order ONLY, while quantities last. Also, that same 
week, the dining room will have a Thanksgiving Lunch special from Wednesday, October 7th - Thursday, 
October 8th (dine in only) but you must pre-book your reservation in the dining room by calling 403-329-
3222, first call first serve.  
We are so grateful for all the help we have had these past few months especially in the form of donations 
for our fitness centre as part of our capital campaign project for new fitness equipment in our gym. As I 
write this, we have raised over $6,000.00! We are $14,000.00 away from our goal. If you would like to do-
nate, you will be recognized on our donor board in the fitness centre with a minimum donation of $100. 
We are still fundraising with meat pies thanks to the Pie Store as well as bakery items from our Dunford 
Diner made fresh by Gail. To order please call Nord-Bridge. 
On Monday, October 26th at 11:00 am will be doing another mouth watering Virtual Cooking Class of  
Turkey Tortellini Soup with Greens for the cost of $15.00 which includes delivery of pre-portioned  
ingredients for those 55 and older in Lethbridge. This class is through the Zoom platform, so if you are  
interested, please call Nord-Bridge and we will send you a Zoom invite via email. 
Session two of fitness and mental health and wellness classes will begin the first to second week of  
November. You will be able to register on Tuesday, October 27th at 8:30 am either over the phone by call-
ing 403-329-3222. Members will also have the option to register online at www.nordbridgeseniors.com. 
These classes will be limited due to COVID-19 restrictions. For a copy of the Session 2 classes, please check 
out page 15 of this newsletter, give me a  call, or go to our website.  
I am also planning a couple virtual guest speakers via ZOOM in October as well as November. The speakers 
and dates will be announced soon on our Facebook page. 
As always, if you want to keep up to date on all our events and updates, check on our website at 
www.nordbridgeseniors.com, we also have a Facebook page if you search Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre in 
the search bar as well as on Twitter. You may have also heard us on 94.1 CJOC FM lately as this is also a 
good place to keep up to date on everything. 
Thank you for everyone’s continued patience and understanding when attending any of our recreation 
programs! 
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 
 

http://www.nordbridgeseniors.com
http://www.nordbridgeseniors.com
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SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 

PHONE:  403-327-4145    
FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue South 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

 

Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 

Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 
   

 

Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  
 possibly Nov. 10, 2020 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 
This free service is for Nord-Bridge members only. 

            CONDOLENCES  TO 
    
    

 
… the McEwen family of Rita’s passing.  
….the  Roger family of John’s passing. 
….the Seibert family of Melva’s passing. 
….the Hamilton family of Tyler’s passing. 
….the Grisak family of Hazel’s passing. 
 

 

- Medical Appointments - Visiting Friends 

- Recreational Outings - Shopping 

- Curb to Door Assistance - Grocery Shopping 

- Banking and Paying Bills - Genuine Companionship 

- Lethbridge to Calgary Service - Accompanied Appointments 

Provides Freedom and                  
      Transportation for Seniors 

Call Sharon or Jodie 

to schedule your appointment 
403-380-9072 or 403-894-2484 

slmstein@outlook.com 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.mbfunerals.com/
http://www.accompanyyou.ca/
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense 
      Not the care 

Seniors Keep In Touch Program 
 
Are you a senior that is feeling lonely and would like     
someone to Keep in Touch? 
For many of us, a call from a friend once or twice a week 
makes a big difference in how we feel. Knowing that     
someone cares and is there to share stories and laugh with 
is comforting and meaningful in so many ways. 
The Keep in Touch Program connects the people in our   
community with each other through a weekly telephone  
support system. Through Keep in Touch we can connect you 
with a friendly person to chat with and they can help you 
find resources if needed.  
So how does it work:  
If you are a senior that would like to receive a call each 
week, OR if you have a neighbor or family member whose 
days could be brightened simply give us a call to complete 
the registration. We will pair that senior with a verified    
volunteer for safety who will call once or twice a week.  
We all have stories, wisdom and interests to share! 
Please encourage the seniors you know to contact us today 
and join Keep in Touch! 
If you wish to sign up to receive calls or would like to refer a 
senior call Connie-Marie at Volunteer Lethbridge at 403-332-
4320 or email us at HelpingHands@VolunteerLethbridge.com. 
Also, if you know someone who has a few hours a week to 
bring joy and interest to someone’s life as a volunteer in the 
program please have them give us a call. 

 

“The funding for the Covid-19 Seniors Response Project has been provided 

by the Government of Canada’s  

New Horizons for Seniors Program” 

THANK YOU SO MUCH!! 

 

Ice Cream for our ice cream drive thru thanks to Savers  
Convenience Store! 

 

mailto:helpinghands@volunteerlethbridge.com
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EDMONTON’S SENIORS’ CENTRE WITHOUT WALLS 
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